HAMPSHIRE GUILD OF WEAVERS, SPINNERS AND DYERS

News & Views Meeting
Saturday 19th November 2016, 10.30am, Shawford Village Hall

Minutes
	Topic
	Minutes
	Action

	Present/Apologies 


	Present:, Della Storr, Ruth Holzer, Ann Lovick, Mary Keer, Suzanne Butler, Richard Grapes, Mariana Perry-Zoupanou, Gill Walker, Catherine Hopkins, Beverley Dowdell, Josie Parker,  Liz Broderick, Wendy Barry,      June Stanley, Patricia Silver-Warner,  Veronica Biddlecombe, Amanda Trigg,  Sue Knight, Sue Fowler, Karen Parkin, Jenny Crawford, Alex McArdle, Joy Stevens, Hilary Thompson, Melissa Wheeler, Lindsay Stansfield, Sue Butler, Cherryl Martin, Sarah Bourner, Sue Brewer, Ali Goetze, Kim Walsh, Meryl Millar, Maya Whitmarsh, Denis May, Sylvia May, Carol Chatten, Ute Sargent, Dianne Houghton, Sue Burkett, Janet Arnold, Liz Broderick, Sue Logan, Joyce Buckland, Penny Sargent, Felicity Heal, Caroline Tilley
Apologies:  Jo Finlow, Mary Harris, Shobna. 


	

	Minutes of the previous meeting for accuracy
	Minutes accepted
	

	Matters arising
	· Charity commission supplied with information

· Ruth amended the minutes from February

· Insurance is now up to date

· Sales table need to use two forms

· Newsletter – looks good on website as it is in colour

· New Website – all up and running
	

	Chairs report
	· At the AGM the value of the books in the library was raised again – we currently insure the value of the books at £5000 for insurance purposes.  Some felt we were under insured.  Looking for a volunteer to check the book values.  Coral offered.

· At the Sept meeting we have lots of visitors and there is also a scheduled committee meeting.  This clash does not help us as people demonstrating are then called into a meeting.  Proposal to move the meeting back to October at 10am in the Compton Room.  Proposal accepted. 
· In July our current Treasurer would like to step down.  Please think about volunteering and then there could be a handover period.

· AGM of Association of Guilds is in April.  We need to send a delegate and an observer.  Travel expenses are paid by the Association and our Guild.  There are spaces on the General committee and the Editorial Committee.  Also any points of discussion that need to be raised.  Deadline is 21st January.

· Summer school 2017 – Booking form required by 31st December.

· Charity Status – The Charity Commission has written back that we had some of the wrong items in our objects.  The new proposed wording was published in our Newsletter.  Need to vote on the revised wording.

The original objects wording was:
To further the preservation, skill and excellence of craftsmanship in all its Members.

To promote the crafts of spinning, weaving and dyeing to the public and thereby encourage the learning of new practical skills and membership.

To co-operate with all other organisations relative to the activities of the Guild.
To collect and collate all information, specimens of craftsmanship, books, pamphlets, etc, as may be of use to the Members in their craft and to hold them at the disposal of the Members.

New objects wording:

To further the preservation, skill, excellence and improvement of craftsmanship in weaving, spinning and dyeing for the benefit of the public, and

To advance public education in such craftsmanship.

Della proposes we accept the change, Ann Lovick seconded.  Unanimously carried.
	Coral to discuss with Maya the best way to value the books

Delegate and observer needed

Committee need to sign new forms for Charity Commission



	Treasurer’s report 


	Regular income has been reducing over the last year.  We have been dipping in to our savings account over the last year.  Last month did cost more that the income received.  We are only under £20-£30 every month.  The hall costs have gone up, food costs have risen, our contribution to the National Association rose.  We may need to think about raising the membership fee.

Hilliers expenses forms are now available as we have received our fee.  2 people have not cashed their cheques – Amanda and Shirley.
	

	Correspondence 


	Twin Spin – Elly Drew requested to learn to spin – she has already joined the Guild and done this.

Yarnmaker – Autumn edition is the last and we are due a refund – Maya responded that this had been received.

A request to spin an alpaca fleece has been received
	

	Website

	New website looking good – absolutely gorgeous said one user!
	

	Events
	We went to Winchester College of Art.  Five people attended and also got a tour of their facilities.
No new events
	

	Youth Guild
	Felting workshop in October – made felt bowls and produced some lovely work.  Weaving in February
	

	Programme planner 
	Programmes are being printed.  In January Amanda Edney will be doing 2 one hour workshops at a cost of £15.  Let Jenny know if you want to do this.  Need to know in December.
Jenny would like a seconder in January as she cannot attend the meeting.
	

	AOB
	· Veronica asked if after lunch in December whether people wanted an activity or not.  A vote was taken.  After lunch activity 10, Don’t want an activity 13, Abstention 6.  No activity will be planned.

· Jenny – has a tin with badges and some money.  Shirley gave the tin to Jenny and the money is that gathered for badges.
· Karen – taking subscriptions for the Journal.  £18 print, £18 digital and £22 for both.  Sabine has paid twice.

· Mariana – Suggested Tea & Coffee charges should be raised to £1 for the whole day.  Some thought this was just for the Wingham Wool day.  Some don’t drink any.  A vote was taken:
Keep it the same – 30 people

Flat rate of £1 – 2 people, therefore keep the same.

There was also no discussion before the meeting about the change in price.  Next year make sure it says £0.50 for Tea & Coffee but normal prices for members.

· Discussion about income and that we should monitor our income and keep an eye on it all and not pick on one month.  We need to spread the word about our meetings and advertise more.

· 2 Journals to collect – Sally Strugnell and Sarah Davidson.

· Bookmarks have been returned and will be distributed.

· Ella said we used to go to Mottisfont and demonstrate in the past and we could go again.

· Veronica suggested sending some welcome leaflets to Winchester College students when they are printed.


	


December 3rd
10.30am Main Hall Speaker RUTH SMITH ‘The Story of Folded Secrets’ Followed by our own festive American Lunch

21st January 10am Main Hall ‘Spin & Chat’ , 10am Compton Room Committee Meeting,  11:15 Saori Weaving Workshop, 2pm Main Hall - Speaker AMANDA EDNEY ‘All about Saori Weaving’

